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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Friday, January 6th, 2012.
Executive in Attendance:  Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang
Members in Attendance:   Brenna Adamson, Brandie Wheatley, Jolene Arberry, Sue Shem, Christine Whitford, Gail O’Neill, Melissa McCoy, Kari Pfeifer, Kelly MacLennan, Laura Lee Bianchi, Amber Schar, and Brittany Mycock

The meeting was called to order at 9 am.

The minutes were approved by Jolene and Gail.
Treasurers Report:
· Accounts update:  Regular account - $13, 944.94

            Gaming account - $5, 048.02


· Cheques will be given to the school in the amounts of $1,400 for bussing and $936.07 for the canteen (proceeds from previous PAC canteen days).
Principal’s Report:

· Thanks to the PAC for the Paul Hann event and to those who helped set up the gym and take down the decorations.
· Foundation Skills Assessment will begin January 16th for grade four students.  The purpose of this assessment is to gauge how well our students are doing in relationship to the rest of the province.

· Two reminders for parents.  Firstly, dress your child for winter with hats, mitts, snow pants.  Secondly, please pack healthy lunches as good nutrition gives children more energy and helps them to focus.

· Basketball begins next week.  Mr. Ross, Mrs. Callison, Mr. Lang and Mr. Burridge are coaching.

· Technology use in young children is on the rise.  The Canadian Pediatrics Society and the American Academy of Pediatrics recommends no more than 1-2 hours per day for toddlers and children in order to help children achieve motor milestones and risks that over time children can become addicted.  Other risks are obesity, developmental delays, sleep deprivation, anxiety, depression, aggression, unsociability, attention deficit and low grades.
· Children need to physically, play and be connected with others 3-4 hours per day in order for the development of the vestibular, propprioceptive, tactile and attachment systems.

· January 24th, at 1 pm. Lori Slater will be doing a presentation on Rick Hansen’s upcoming visit to Fort St. John.

· January 27th , Family Literacy Day, school plans TBA
· January 30th, Non Instructional Day

D-PAC Report:
· Nothing to report at this time.  As requested from our open floor discussion, Gail will bring up the issue of the city taking on the booking and maintenance of school gymnasiums after school hours with the D-PAC.
Cookbook Report:

· The committee will be meeting in the next week to wrap it up and send away to Rasmussen publishing in Winnipeg.
Old Business:
· Skating will be on February 24th.  Time TBA.

· The PAC has decided not to purchase crazy carpets.  Not only is there insufficient snow but concerns were raised over the PAC being liable if any injuries were sustained by students using the carpets.  Students can bring their own sliders from home.

· Wish List from staff was discussed.  A request for donations of gently used games will be put in the newsletter and in February the PAC will proceed with making a donation to the Staff’s wishes.  It was suggested we give a dollar amount to each Teacher to spend as they wish for their classroom.

· Technology purchases for this school year had been budgeted for $2,500.  However, after having had a very successful fall fundraiser the PAC can spend more.  After considering what other future expenses the PAC may have it was decided to spend more than the allotted $2,500.  It was motioned for the PAC to purchase six document cameras and one smart board at an approximate cost of $8,000.  This was moved by Christine and seconded by Gail.  All were in Favour.  Dave will order these items.
New Business:
· The new PAC lunch order form will be out soon.  (January – fruit smoothies, February – pizza, March – hot dog)

Open Floor Discussion: 
· The issue was raised about the city taking over the school gymnasiums – booking and maintenance after school hours.  Most were unaware that the school district and the city have made such an agreement.  PAC members had many concerns from the city’s ability to accurately look after scheduling of school gyms, cleanliness of facilities in the mornings and the possibility of organizations who currently use the gyms needing to raise registration costs to cover gym rental fees.  Gail will be passing our concerns onto D-PAC.

· Safety concerns over keeping boot room doors unlocked during the day were raised.  It was felt that extra pre-cautions are needed in the Primary boot room where the washrooms are located close to entrances.  The following are examples of current ways that safety in the boot room is being met:  Currently, Mrs. Lang spends the first half an hour of the school day monitoring classrooms and the hallways to make sure students are accounted for.  Some Primary Teachers wait in the hallway with their class while students use the washroom.  Other ways include a sign out system on classroom doors.  As well, the police will notify the school if ever there is a concern in the area and the school needs to be locked down.  However, parents are still feeling that this may not be enough to help prevent strangers with motives from entering the school. There are pros and cons to locking and not locking the doors. Worries that children would be locked out and unaware to go in through the office doors were raised.  Suggestions of door bells and video cameras at the entrance were put forward.  It was recommended that the camera would be best and Mrs. Lang will talk to Ivan Lewis about it. Ultimately, the PAC would like to see doors being locked starting in September.  By doing this students, parents, caregivers can be given lots of notice about the upcoming change and can discuss it so everyone knows where to go when the boot room doors are locked.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:45am.
The next Meeting is February 1st, at 7pm.
